Medford School Board Meeting
March 2022
Medford Elementary — Mr. Carlson

Celebrations/Shout Outs/Notes:

A huge shout out to Jen Werk and everyone who had a part in making our Family Reading Night a
success last Tuesday. It is always great to see families in the building supporting what we are doing in
the classrooms. We had a positive turnout with approximately 80 students participating!

Steel-Waseca/Bakken Museum — Medford Elementary is partnering with Steel-Waseca Cooperative
Electric/Bakken Museum in which they will be presenting a show titled “The War of the Currents to our
students this spring. It tells the story of two young scientists using demonstrations, experiments, and
games and also addresses the basics of electricity and the broader fields of engineering and science. We
hope to continue this partnership for years to come, as well as a hope of inviting them into our
classrooms to speak to our students on the various career paths in the field of electricity.

Site Team Update:

Thank you to Cindy Schmidt for setting up the MCA Testing Schedule which will begin on April 11t in the
elementary. We will also be looking into getting donations to be able to purchase some breakfast
items/mints for students on their testing days.

| Love to Read Month:

We had a blast celebrating “I Love to Read Month” with many fun and exciting activities. We concluded
the festivities by serving brownies to the students for a reward and then playing virtual bingo with
grades K-6! We had various dress up days throughout the month, mystery readers, and a teacher read
exchange in which students were able to have a different teacher read a story to their class.

Spring Conferences:
Staff were able to meet with 91% of our families/students for spring conferences.



